
 

 

SEC/48/2017-63 May 14, 2025 
              

The Manager 

Compliance Department 

BSE Limited 

Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Tower 

Dalal Street 

Mumbai – 400 001 

The Manager 

Compliance Department 

The National Stock Exchange of India Ltd. 

Exchange Plaza 

Bandra-Kurla Complex, Bandra (East) 

Mumbai – 400 051 

Scrip Code/ Symbol: 540678/COCHINSHIP 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

Subject: Rumour Verification – Regulation 30(11) of the Securities and Exchange Board 

of India (Listing Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) Regulations, 2015  

 

1. This has reference to the media article “India's mega shipbuilding plans! HD Hyundai 

& Cochin Shipyard in talks for Rs 10,000 crore project” appeared in the Times of India 

(TIMESOFINDIA.COM) on May 13, 2025 at 02.46 PM IST, similar articles published in other 

main stream media and the increase in the price of the equity shares of the Company listed in 

BSE Limited and National Stock Exchange of India Limited (“Stock Exchanges”) on May 14, 

2025. 

 

2. The Central and State Governments are working with various stakeholders to promote 

shipbuilding and ship repair, in line with the Government of India’s Maritime India Vision (MIV) 

2030 and Maritime Amrit Kaal Vision (MAKV) 2047. CSL is also evaluating strategic 

possibilities with multiple entities which are at various stages. However, at this stage, there is 

no material event/ information that requires disclosure under Regulation 30 of the Securities 

and Exchange Board of India (Listing Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) Regulations, 

2015. 

 

3. With respect to the various reports circulating in the media, we would like to clarify that 

CSL has not issued any statement on the matter. Such reports may be based on threading 

pieces of information.  

 

4. The above is for your information and record please.  

 

Thanking you,  
 

For Cochin Shipyard Limited 
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